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DON'T BE LEFT BEHIND!  

Time is running out, the first deposit is 
due May 1, 2004! Since our last article 
we have been overwhelmed by your calls 
and our mail box has been full!  

Don’t procrastinate; we turn folks away 
every year! If you’ve never been to this 
wonderful weekend away full of water, 
rafts, food, fellowship and a great 
meeting you don't know what you’re 

missing... really!!! 

Call Laurie E. @ 579-5894  

or  

Carolyn A. @ 526-3279 

affiliation”. That much is clear. So, 

please consider these points.  

Is a meeting held under the auspices of a 

Recovery Facility affiliated with that 

institution?  

What constitutes affiliation? How closely 

do we need to adhere to the Traditions?  

Should meetings in facilities with special 

rules be listed in our meeting schedule?  

Should we have a different listing for 

affiliated meetings?  

Is this type of meeting more properly an 

H&I meeting?  

This issue will be coming to a meeting 

near you, and it will generate some 

controversy. The point is to keep your 

I was asked to write an introduction for 

you to better understand the issue 

facing us. Some time ago, a member 

came to the Intergroup Steering 

committee meeting with an issue that 

concerned him, He had been asked to 

chair a meeting at a local recovery 

facility. When he arrived he was 

prevented from chairing because he had 

formerly been a resident of the facility, 

and had not left according to the rules 

of the facility. He feels that this 

restriction is against the some AA 

traditions, and asks us to consider the 

implications of these rules.  

Tradition Three states that “any two 

Alcoholics may call themselves a meeting as 

long, as a group, they have no other 

(Continued on page 7) 

When: 

Saturday, May 15 

3:00-5:00PM 

For more information contact Sebrina G. at 477-7234 
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SCIF MINUTES  
March 22, 2004   

Serenity Prayer recited. Tradition 3 was 
read by Jim; Concept 3 was read by Ed.  

The Preamble was read by Kay. 

Introduction of New Reps: Jan from 

Tuesday Outsiders, Amelia from Mid-Morning 

Serenity, Shirley J. from Join the Tribe Group, 

Dave L. from Thursday Orenda Ctr., Dave F. 

from  Healdsburg 7AM Came to Believe, 

Leilani from Young Peoples Mtg., Mike D. 

from Mature and Sober, Ed from Tuesday 

afternoon A Vision For You, Caesar from 

Spanish Speaking Group. 

March Birthdays: Linda, 2 years, Amelia, 
4 years, David, 2 years, John S., 11 years 

Seventh Tradition was practiced. 

February Minutes were approved. 

Registrar:  Deborah had 52 sign-ins and 
5 new reps  

Outreach: Linda reported that she is 
working on determining which groups 
are represented and asked that Reps 
please indicate on the sign-in sheet when 
their commitment expires. 

LIAISON REPORTS 

General Service: Donna K. reported that 
G.S. held its agenda topics workshop on 
2/21/04 and it was a success with 76 
registrants. All G.S. reps should be 
setting up sharing sessions with their 
groups in preparation for obtaining 
group consciences’ on agenda topics.  
Preparations are being made for the Pre-
Conference Assembly which will take 
place April 3—4 in Antioch. The Pacific 
Region AA Service Assembly was held in 
Irvine on March 5, 6, & 7th. There were 
1550 registrants (141 from California 
Northern Coastal Area, 25 of which were 
from Sonoma County). General Service 
was able to fund 3 GSR’s to this event. 

PI/CPC: Dave R. reported that deliveries 
of AA literature were made to numerous 
jails and hospitals during the past month. 
Public Service Announcements have 
been delivered to local radio and 
television stations for broadcast. 

Bridging the Gap: Carolyn reported that 
BTG did 5 presentations at facilities and 
received 19 local and 24 out of district 
requests for BTG services during the past 
month. 

SCIF BUSINESS MEETING 

OFFICER REPORTS 

Chair: Kay S. led a discussion regarding 
the need for H&I liaison; Roy 
volunteered to be liaison. 

Vice Chair: Steve B. indicated 9 people 
introduced themselves as new Intergroup 
Reps; one person was from the Young 
Peoples Committee, and there were 4 
new reps at the 7:30 orientation. 

Treasurer:  John S. directed everyone to 
page 5 to review monthly financial report 
and indicated that we were $1638 ahead 
of February. 

Bookstore: Gloria indicated that the 
bookstore currently has a full crew of 
volunteers.  Inventory will occur on the 
last day of each month. If you want to 
help, please show up around 3PM.  We 
now have a 4th Edition laminated 
bookmark is available at the bookstore 
for $2.00. 2005 Canadian Convention 
Q&A flyers are now available at the 
bookstore.  

Activities: Craig announced the April 
16th Hawaiian themed Spring Meeting/
Dance to be held at Sebastopol 
Community Ctr. $10 Admission ($2 off 
if you wear Hawaiian clothes). He is open 
to suggestions for activities-contact him 
by phone or e-mail. 

Seminars: Sebrina reported that the 

March Sponsorship seminar was attended 
by 20 people. The next seminar will be 
on May 15th from 3-5PM at the Santa 
Rosa Senior Center with a topic of 

“Getting Our Young People Sober.” 

Teleservice: Dave L. reported that there 
are phone shifts available on week-ends. 
Please check out “Teleservice For You” 
in the April newsletter. 

Communications: Rory thanked Joanne 
for proof reading the newsletter. Please 
ask your groups to send in sobriety birth 
dates for the newsletter. 

ICSC: Kay S. indicated that there is one 
opening on ICSC, which oversees the 
bookstore. Carolyn volunteered, 
qualified herself and was voted in. 

Alcathons: Brian indicated that he is 
looking into location prospects in Santa 
Rosa for 2004 Alcathons. Anyone with 
ideas for locations, please contact Brian 
(his phone number is on this page). 

INTERGROUP OFFICERS 
 

♦ CHAIR:             Kay S. 
                              

♦ VICE-CHAIR:     Steve B. 
                              

♦ SECRETARY:     Kim M. 
                              

♦ TREASURER:    John S. 
                              

♦ REGISTRAR:     Deborah 
                             869-0103  

INTERGROUP COMMITTEES 

& CHAIRS 
 

♦ SEMINARS:       Sebrina 
                              

♦ ACTIVITIES:      Craig G. 
                                           

          

♦ OUTREACH:      Linda C. 
                              

♦ COMMUNICATIONS:  
                             Rory B. 
                              

♦ HOTLINE/TELESERVICE:  
                             David L. 
                              
 

♦ ALKATHONS:     Brian A. 
                                           
                                           
                

AA HOTLINE TELESERVICE 
 
♦ CHAIR:             David L. 

                        

♦ SCHEDULER:    Loretta D. 
                              

♦ 12 STEP COORDINATOR:   
                             Andi P.  
                                   

♦ SANTA ROSA HOTLINE: 
                             544-1300 

♦ LONG DISTANCE ONLY: 
                             800-224-1300 

♦ PETALUMA HOTLINE:       
                       762-5122 

♦ SONOMA HOTLINE: 
                       938-2027 

♦ SPANISH HOTLINE: 
                       545-7417 

(Continued on page 3) 



From the batcave 

I’m starting to feel comfortable with the 

commitment of Activities Director. I’ve 

had a lot of support from my predecessor, 

Larry O. He’s been helping me big-time 

with my first event, the Hawaiian Spring 

Dance, which will have 

already happened by the 

time you read this. I’m 

really impressed with all 

the people who are show-

ing up ready to volunteer 

and help. I’ve been getting 

a lot of input from people. 

I can see that it’s going to 

be hard to please everybody, but I will try 

to do my best to accommodate the masses. 

I’m really excited about the next event, 

which will be the Founder’s Day Picnic on 

June 19th at Doyle Park, in Santa Rosa. 

I’m still working out the details, but we 

have the place reserved. I know it will be a 

great experience. 

I’m working on some other exciting 

events, and I’ll be sure to let you know 

when I have them better formed. Along 
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HOSPITALS & INSTITUTIONS 

ACTIVITIES 

April was not a cruel month at all for 

new H&I meeting reps. A big welcome 

to Nicole C., Ivy, Amanda W., Ross, 

Walter C., Julie B., Rob S., Harry L., 

and Paulo N. We also had Hank, Rick, 

Sarah and Jeff P. come to visit us and see 

what we’re all about. 

Celebrating April sobriety birthdays 

were Kalia, with 18 years; Paul I., 3; 

Paulo N., 1; Ben M., 17 and Gonzalo R., 

10. Keep coming back—I think you’re 

onto something here! 

Dave, our five-minute chair, had his first 

“[The prediction] for those of us in the Fellowship 

for the next 50 years is a mission, which, if we 

accept the challenge, can reach the most severely 

suffering alcoholics in North America. 

Within the last three years, the US Department 

of Justice released a research report indicating as 

much as 80% of our prisoners should be classified 

either problem drinkers or alcoholics. There is 

little evidence or reason to believe that situation 

will change significantly during the next 50 years: 

• Unless during the next 50 years we are willing 

to share without reservation or prejudice the 

joy of sobriety with the youth who are suffering 

alcoholics. Most crime is committed by males 

between the ages of 17 and 27.  

• Unless during the next 50 years we are willing 

to carry the message of sobriety to our 

neighbors who are suffering alcoholics in the 

ghettos and barrios of our major cities. A 

significantly disproportionate number of our 

prisoners come from black and Hispanic 

neighborhoods of our metropolitan areas. 

These inner city dwellers are among the most 

victimized by alcoholism.”  

[Part 4 of a 1985 address by W.J. 

Estelle, Jr., then Class A Trustee, Texas] 

encounter with AA and H&I through a 

DUI class. He heard the message and 

felt a positive attitude from those who 

were sharing. As he gained more 

sobriety and more insight into himself 

through the program of AA, he felt that 

he wanted to share what he had found. 

He started out as a meeting rep and 

then began taking meetings into 

facilities. He enjoys the feeling he gets 

from sharing his story, strength and 

hope with others. 

Have a story to share? Want to make a 

difference in the life of another 

alcoholic? Then why not show up and 

see what H&I is all about. The next 

meeting is Wednesday, May 5th, at 

6:15PM at the Santa Rosa Senior Center 

located on Bennett Valley Road near 

Santa Rosa Avenue. You’re also 

welcome to attend the orientation that 

begins at 5:45PM. Hope to see you there! 

In service, 

Mardi 

Alanon Liaison:  Teresa F. reported that 
she attended the Alanon general meeting 
and was told that Alanon is very 
interested in doing joint activities with 
AA-maybe a dinner dance. 

Spanish Intergroup Liaison: Ysidro 
indicated they meet every Saturday from 
4PM-6PM at 4795 Old Redwood Hwy. in 
Suite 82. He reported that they have 10 
Spanish-speaking volunteers visiting 10 
North Bay facilities every week and also 
give presentations to drunk driving 
classes as well as schools and churches 
when invited to do so.  Spanish state 
convention will occur May 28th—30th in 
Los Angeles. 

Old Business: Barbara and Larry brought 
motions to the floor regarding non—A.A. 
facility-sponsored A.A. meetings. A 
motion to form a committee to review 
policies and procedures of facility-
sponsored A.A. meetings was passed, and 
a committee of volunteers was formed. 

Group Sharing/Concerns: Leilani 
introduced herself and indicated that an 

SCIF Meeting 
(Continued from page 1) 

with traditional ones, I had originally 

planned to organize events that didn’t 

necessarily have an AA meeting, but 

would still be a fun sober activity, such as 

a trip to Great America, Marine World, or 

a Giants game.  

When I took this to the 

Intergroup steering com-

mittee, it was suggested 

that I plan events that are 

truly AA-related and asso-

ciated with a meeting of 

some sort. Having a trip to 

Great America would be 

fun, and could be done, 

but not under the umbrella of Intergroup 

or AA. I was encouraged to organize such 

trips, but to have them listed in the news-

letter. So, keep an eye out for such events 

in upcoming newsletters. It’s all good so-

ber fun!! As I said, I will be doing this 

aside from my activities duties within In-

tergroup. So, let’s have Fun!!   

Craig G. (Batman) 

E-mail comments and/or suggestions to:  

bat_activities@hotmail.com (Continued on page 6) 
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GENERAL SERVICE 

the following new GSRs: David, Jim, 

Ken, Jeffrey, Jason and Holly.  Keep 

coming back!  

We honored the following sobriety 

birthdays: Michael, 3 years, Betty, 16 

years, Kris, 4 years, Robin, 12 years, 

Diane, 21 years, Graham, 9 years, 

Preston, 20 years, Joe, 10 years and 

Jason, 18 months, (there was also a 3 

year birthday person and I apologize for 

not catching the name). Whew, lots of 

sobriety in the house!  Give it up for the 

birthday people! 

Our guest speaker was Pam B., CNCA 

recording secretary, who talked about 

what it means to be “available” for 

service. Not necessarily asking 

ourselves “do I want to do it,” but 

rather “am I available to serve?  Do I 

have the time/energy to devote to the 

position?” And then once decided, 

being willing to go to any length to 

fulfill the terms of the commitment.  

Greetings Fellowship!   

Sonoma County GSRs know the true 

spirit of service, as was demonstrated by 

their amazing attendance and active 

participation at the Pre-Conference 

Assembly.  This year’s theme is Our 

S i n g l e n e s s  o f  P u r p o s e — T h e 

Cornerstone of A.A.  The Assembly, 

which was held on April 

3rd and 4th in Antioch, is 

the conduit for which 

your AA group’s voice is 

heard.  One by one, 

GSRs went to the 

microphone to speak 

their group’s conscience 

so that the Delegate, 

Doug G., can then carry 

it the next mile to the 

54th Annual General 

Service Conference to 

be held in New York, 

NY.  This is how we as a 

fellowship truly unite in 

voice and spirit.  The 

process is powerful, and 

if anyone is interested in 

finding out more about 

General Service and the 

Assembly process, or if 

you just want to listen 

and learn, then you are 

invited to the next 

Assembly that will take 

place in beautiful 

Monterey!  At the Post-

Conference Assembly 

on May 15th, Doug 

returns from New York 

and gives us an update 

about what was discussed and whether 

there were any Conference advisory 

actions.  Please see the flyer for more 

information. 

The regular business meeting was held 

on April 5th, and there was a large 

number of GSRs in attendance. Many 

folks had just returned from the 

assembly, so the service “buzz” was in 

the air. (This kind does not include a 

hangover!)  Visitors this month were 

Trina, Rueben from District 18, past 

Delegates Suzanne (Panel 51), and 

Nancy (Panel 49), and past Trustee, 

Tom Mc (1993—2001).  We welcomed 

Pat D., the District Literature chair, was 

one of those “drawn out of the hat” to 

be funded to PRAASA, and he gave a 

powerful presentation of his experiences 

in Irvine.  It is always rewarding to see 

people growing spiritually on this ever-

expanding journey of service, which is 

what it is all about! Pat brings his 

enthusiasm to the job of 

Literature chair, and we 

are quite blessed to have 

him aboard. 

We began discussion on 

a motion presented by 

Sub-district 07 regarding 

the forming of an ad hoc 

committee to review 

District 12’s financial 

guidelines.  Many views 

were expressed pro and 

con, and the discussion 

will continue next 

month.  GSRs were 

asked to take the 

discussion to their 

groups for further input.  

The PI/CPC motion 

remains on the agenda, 

but will be discussed at a 

later date. 

We held elections for a 

new District Registrar, 

and Chris B. stepped up 

to volunteer for the 

position!  Thanks, Chris, 

and welcome to the 

team! A big thanks to Gil 

M., our past Registrar, 

who is moving away to 

San Luis Obispo and will be terribly 

missed.  Gil set up our database, created 

new mailing labels that include group 

numbers for GSRs and created an 

orderly system to pass on to the next 

panel.  Good luck in your future 

endeavors, Gil! 

Please join us next month for our 

regular District business meeting, 

Monday, May 3rd, 2004 at 7:30PM.  The 

AA service manual study is at 6:45PM 

and the new GSR orientation 7:00PM.  

See you then! 
In Love and Service, 

Mary W. 



This month’s meeting/hike will be on 
Sunday May 30. We will hike the Bear 
Valley trail in Point Reyes to Arched Rock 
and Miller’s Point. The actual Meeting/
picnic will be midway at Divide Meadows 
(1.75 Miles). It is an extra 2.5 Miles to 
Arched Rock. We meet a SRJC parking 
lot at 10:00 to carpool. Coffee and 
goodie stop in Point Reyes Station.  
Bring a smile, lunch and water. 
Questions? Jeanine 545-1018 or 
SStargo@aol.com 
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SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

2 

 

3 
General Service 

Faith Lutheran Church 
6:45: Service Manual Study 
7:00: New Rep Orientation 
7:30: Business Meeting 

4 

 

5 
Hospital & Institutions      

S.R. Senior Center 
5:45: New Rep Orientation 
6:15: Business Meeting 
 

6 7 
 

 

9 SCIF Bookstore   10 
6:30: AA Teleservice 
Business Meeting 

7:15: ICSC Meeting 

8:00: Intergroup Steering  
 Committee Meeting 

11 
 

12 
PI/CPC 

S.R. City Hall 

7:00: Speaker Training 

7:30: Business Meeting 

13 14 Seminar       15 
3:00-5:00PM 

SR Senior Center 

General Service 
Conference 
See Page 4 for Details! 

16 17 

 

18 
Bridging the Gap 

SCIF Bookstore 

6:30: New Rep Orientation 

7:00: Business Meeting 

19 
 

20 
 

21 

 

22 
 

23 
 

24 

Intergroup            
St. Luke Lutheran Church 

7:30: Newsletter Collating 

7:30: New Rep Orientation 

8:00: Business Meeting 

25  
General Service  

District 12 Officers  

Meeting - 6:15 

SCIF Bookstore 

26 

 

 

27 28 29 

30 
Happy Trails 
 
10:00: SRJC Parking Lot 
at Bailey Field 

31  Coming in June:  Founders’ Day Picnic 

Saturday, June 19 - Doyle Park, Santa Rosa 

11:00AM - 5:00PM  
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RECOVERY 

SCIF Minutes               
(Continued from page 3) 

A.A. Young People’s Group is forming.  
They are looking for mentors, and young 
people. Contact Jolie at 579-7991 if 
interested. 

Larry from the Petaluma Fellowship 
introduced himself and said that their 
fellowship would like to participate 
jointly with Sonoma County Intergroup 
in more functions and activities.   

Summation: Steve B. 

Spanish Liaison. 

General Service. Pre-Conference 
Assembly in Antioch April 3—4. 

April 16th dance. 

Gloria could use inventory help at 
bookstore on last day of March. 

We are financially stable. 

A committee was formed to policies/
procedures of facility—sponsored A.A. 
meetings. 

Gratefully in Service, 

Kim M. 

Where:  Sunset Campground  

When:   May 21-May 23 

Cost:     $12 per night ($3 for a 

2nd vehicle) 

Saturday Night: 
Potluck/Campfire Meeting  

AAs, friends & family have 
enjoyed this gathering for lo 
these many years. The campout 
begins on Friday, but many folks 
come as early as Monday! 

For more information contact: 

Jesse           (707) 468-1664 

Preston       (707) 795-5744 
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Is It Really AA? 
(Continued from page 1) 

CLOVERDALE 

Barb C. 5/01/1985 

Dean C. 5/03/1982 

Kendall G. 5/09/1989 

Pamela K.  5/11/1998 

Tim R. 5/31/1985 

TJ (Tom) B. 5/09/1996 

PETALUMA 

Paula B.  5/11/1999 

SANTA ROSA 

Bob K. 5/05/1992 

Jim M. 5/22/2000 

Kay S. 5/23/1981 

Rory B. 5/16/1997 

SONOMA COUNTY 

Kathy N. 5/25/1988 

Rob D. 5/11/2001 

Since coming to our fellowship in 

1969, I have seen a lot of change, 

good and some of it not so good. One 

thing that has troubled me for some 

time is the lack of attention to our 

Twelve Traditions.  

We have seen the development of 

treatment centers and transitional 

living houses. I believe that AA 

meetings held in these places should 

be under the auspices of our Hospitals 

and Institutions Committee. I feel 

that meetings established by and in 

these facilities are in fact "House 

meetings”, run by house rules, even 

though they follow an AA meeting 

format. This creates affiliation, 

whether actual or implied. The 

traditions are largely ignored. Our 

Third Tradition (long form) states that 

any two or three alcoholics gathered 

together for sobriety may cal l 

themselves a group, provided that, as a 

group, they have no other affiliation. 

The line between what is treatment 

and what is AA is becoming more and 

more blurred.  

I urge everyone in our fellowship to 

read "Alcoholics Anonymous Comes of 

Age". If it has been a while since you 

read it, please read it again. Bill 

Wilson wrote, in "AA Comes of Age"; 

"It was recognized that the Twelve 

Traditions are going to be just as necessary 

to the life of our society as the Twelve 

Steps were to the life of each member. We 

saw that the A.A. traditions were the key 

to the unity, the functioning, and even the 

eventua l su rv iva l  o f  Alcohol i cs 

Anonymous."  

Barbara S. 
Santa Rosa  

Our Fourth Tradition concerning group 

autonomy must have pre-eminence  if it is 

to have meaning. It would be pointless to 

say, "Each group can do just as it likes, provided 

it obeys all these rules..."   

In observing this Tradition, says Bill, there 

are just two things to look out for. "A group 

ought not do anything that would greatly injure 

AA as a whole, nor ought it affiliate itself with 

anything or anyone else."  

What did Bill mean by “affiliation”? “There 

would be great danger if we were to call some 

groups ‘wet,’ others ‘dry,’ still others ‘Republican’ 

or ‘Communist,’ and yet others ‘Catholic,’ or 

‘Protestant.’" He isn't talking here about 

"implied" affiliation, he means the real 

thing.  

In all other respects, "Every group had the 

right to be wrong."  "We saw that the group, 

exactly like the individual, must eventually 

conform to whatever tested principles would 

guarantee survival. We had discovered that there 

was perfect safety in the process of trial and 

error."  

I believe that the more we are able to let go 

of control” of the group over the individual 

member, and of the organization over the 

individual group, the more room there is 

for a Higher Power to operate among us. 

And the more time and energy we will have 

to help other alcoholics.  

This is particularly true of our Ninth 

Tradition service. "Who is more unpopular 

than the old-timer AA, full of wisdom, who 

moves to another area and tries to tell the group 

there how to run its business? He and all like 

him who "view with alarm for the good of AA" 

meet the most stubborn resistance, and worse 

still, laughter." (My guess is that here Bill was 

speaking from personal experience.) 

     Tim P. 
Sebastopol 

emotional sobriety, and work to create change (or not) in the direction you feel is 

right. Read and study the traditions, keep your discussion to principles and talk to 

your service sponsor. Voice your opinion to your Intergroup Rep and/or come to the 

monthly Intergroup meeting to participate in our discussion.  
Kay S. 

SCIF Chair 

The articles below were written by two members of our Fellowship. They 

present differing perspectives on this question for your consideration.  

OPEN SHIFTS: 
Saturday  

Alternate 1-5PM 

SUNDAY 

5–10PM & 10PM–9AM 

There is a signup sheet at the 
Bookstore. Call the Hotline Coor-
dinator, Loretta D. for more in-
formation. 



By sending $7 to SCIF, you will cover the cost of printing & mailing a 
newsletter to your home or to a friend. Mail to:  

Fellowship News Subscription 
750 Mendocino Ave., Ste. 10, Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

Name:                                                                                                      

Address:                                                                          Apt. #                

City:                                                                                                          

State:        Zip:                          Phone                                                        

Old name/address                                                                              

 New             Correction   Renew         Cancel 

Sonoma County Intergroup Fellowship 
750 Mendocino Ave., #10 

Santa Rosa, CA 95402 

Sonoma County General Service 
   PO Box 536 

   Santa Rosa, CA 95402 

Area 22 H&I Treasurer 
   PO Box 192490 

   San Francisco, CA 94119-2490 

General Service Office 
   PO Box 459, Grand Central Station 

   New York, NY 10163 

CA Northern Coastal Area Treasury 
   PO Box 884222 

   San Francisco, CA 94118 

Sonoma County PI/CPC* 
PO Box 11350 

Santa Rosa, CA 95406 

*Funded solely through Sonoma County General Service 

ADDRESSES 

SCIF CENTRAL OFFICE 
750 Mendocino Ave., Suite 10 

Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

Manager: Gloria P. 

Phone:         (707) 546-2066 

Fax:              (707) 566-9677 

E-mail:         AA@ap.net 

Hours:          Mon-Fri  10–6     

     Sat    11–3  

The Bookstore is closed on these holidays: 

Independence Day…July 4th          

Labor Day…………….September 2nd 

Thanksgiving……………November 22nd 

Christmas……………..December 25th 

New Year’s Day……..January 1st 

BOOKSTORE & TELESERVICE 

Gloria's Corner 
I want to thank Pat for showing up to help 
with the inventory and also volunteer Bill F. 

We currently have a full crew and 2–3 volun-
teers for backup. 

We sold almost twice as many items as last 
March. Thank heavens we had the inven-
tory; we are growing! 

I have information on two locations for 
meetings; contact me 
at the Bookstore to 
find out where and 
when.  

Many Blessings, 

Gloria     

CONTACT INFORMATION 
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Newsletter / Web Site 

           Editor/Web Servant:               Rory B.                     318-5065 
                                                             rbier351@sbcglobal.net 

             Directory Changes:                  Russell                                     

Sonoma County General Service 

              DCMC:                                   Jay B.                         
                                                                 Soberduud1@aol.com 

             Alt. DCMC:                            Donna K.                  

                 PI/CPC:                                  Tom P.                      

             Grapevine Rep:                       Michael M.                

             Bridging the Gap:                    DJ                              
                                                             DjBridgntheGap12@aol.com                        

             Correspondent:                       Mary W.                    
                                                                 westenm@gtcinternet.com 
                 Literature:                                Diane F.                    
                 Archives:                                  Gary S.                                      

Hospitals & Institutions 

           Chair:                                      Kelly                          

MEETING CHANGES 

Cloverdale               Living Sober Group 

                      Thursday, 8:00PM 

Graton           At Home With The Steps 

                      Monday, 7:30PM 

Monte Rio             Russian River Group 

                      Friday, 8:00PM 

Meeting Changes? 

Contact Russell 

NO LONGER MEETING 

Rohnert Park            Sisters of Surrender  

                         Friday, 7:00PM 

New Location: 

The Church at 5475 Snyder Lane 

Santa Rosa                        Join The Tribe 

(O) (W)                        Friday, 7:30PM 

New Location: 

The Church at 1620 Sonoma Avenue 

Sobriety Birthdays to be 

Published in the Newsletter  

Send your first name & last initial, city 
and birth date (month/day/year) by e-
mail to rbier351@sbcglobal.net, mail or 
drop off at the Bookstore or leave a 
message at (707) 318-5065.   

Deadline: 

Second Monday of the month  


